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P.R.No: 177                                                                      Date: 25.01.2022 

Text of D.O. letter dated 24-1-2022 of Thiru M.K. Stalin, Hon’ble 

Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu addressed to the Hon’ble Union 

Minister for External Affairs regarding the attack on innocent 

Tamil fishermen by Sri Lankan Nationals on 23.1.2022. 

I wish to draw your immediate attention to yet another 

outrageous incident of attack on the innocent Tamil Nadu fishermen 

by Sri Lankan Nationals on 23.1.2022. 

In the latest incident, three fishermen from Puspavanam 

Village, Vedaranyam Taluk, Nagapattinam District, Tamil Nadu who 

had ventured out for fishing on 23.01.2022 in their FRP boat 



(bearing registration No. IND-TN-06-MO-6575) were attacked by a 

group of unidentified Sri Lankan nationals around 9.00 pm, while 

they were fishing near 16 Nm from Southeast of Vedaranyam coast. 

In this attack, they were robbed of a 300 kg fishing net, GPS & VHF 

equipment, 30 Litres of Diesel and also were physically attacked. 

The injured fishermen are undergoing treatment in Government 

Hospital, Vedaranyam.  

It is observed that continuing attacks on innocent  

Tamil Nadu fishermen by the Sri Lankan Nationals are clearly aimed 

at keeping the Tamil Nadu fishermen away from their traditional 

fishing waters of Palk Bay.  

I am constrained to point out that these incidents of attacks by 

Sri Lankan Nationals are disconcerting. This has become a matter of 

life and death for thousands of our fisherfolk whose livelihood is 

under serious threat. India cannot continue to be seen as a mute 

spectator as the rights of Indian fishermen are repeatedly trampled 

upon.  

I request the Government of India to take this up with the Sri 

Lankan Government in a stern manner such that acts of physical 

assault and robbing or damaging of assets of Tamil Nadu fishermen 

does not take place in future. 

I solicit your urgent action in this regard. 

---- 

Issued By: - DIPR, Secretariat, Chennai - 9. 

 


